




A LETTER FROM OUR 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dear Friends of Tulsa Honor Academy,

academic school year. 

The 2019-2020 school year was like no other; it was a year of change for the THA Familia (and not just due to the pandemic). We had the 
privilege of serving 513 scholars in grades 5-9, once again serving more scholars than ever before.  

It was the first year of the THA High School, which meant that the original founding 5th grade class now became the founding 9th grade class. 
While we worked on securing a permanent facility, the THA High School operated in a portable building this year. 

It was also a turning point for the THA Middle School. We no longer were adding grades to the school. For the first time, we could focus not on 
growing the school but rather solely on strengthening it. 

various end of year assessments. Most importantly, they were preparing to celebrate the academic growth seen in the 2019-2020 school year. 
And then...COVID-19 hit. Like all schools across the world, we were forced to evolve rapidly to meet the safety demands of the evolving 

technology and food. Nonetheless, our scholars' learning and growth was still and has always been of utmost importance. Thus, throughout 
the last quarter of the year, our team worked tirelessly to provide rigorous academic instruction and learning opportunities despite the 
potential barrier.

As stated, this was a year of change for THA the Familia, and we could not be prouder of the growth we’ve made and the challenges we’ve 
overcome. None of this would be possible without the support of our Familia and our partners. Your unwavering commitment, your generous 
support, and your belief in us enables us to continue to provide an excellent education and greater life opportunities for hundreds of scholars 
across Tulsa. On behalf of the entire THA Familia, we would like to say, ¡gracias!

Elsie Urueta Pollock
Founder and Executive Director





THA opens its 
doors with 92
5th Grade scholar s

THA serves
206 scholars in
grades 5-6

YEAR ONE
2015-2016

A TIMELINE 
OF SUCCESS

Sept. 2014
THA Charter 
approved
by TPS Board

YEAR TWO
2016-2017

Aug. 2015
Moved into
Eastside Academ y
Building

 

THA serves
307 scholars in
grades 5-7

THA serves
413 scholars in
grades 5-8

YEAR THREE
2017-2018

YEAR FOUR
2018-2019

Dec. 2018
THA High School 
Expansion approved
by TPS Board

June 2018
Moved into
Burbank Elementar y
Building



YEAR FIVE
2019-2020

513 SCHOLARS 
IN GRADES 5-9



5% African American

5% Caucasian/White

84% Hispanic/Latinx/of Spanish Origin

4% Multiracial/Other

1% Asian American/Pacific Islander

1% Native American

DEMOGRAPHICS

From the end of the 2018-2019 
school year to the beginning of 
the 2019-2020 school year, 
Tulsa Honor Academy retained 
over 90% of our scholars.



•Basketball
•Soccer
•Cross Country
•Spirit Squad
•Student Council
•Board Game Club 

•Debate
•Tulsa Changemakers
•Science Club
•GSA
•Newspaper Club
•Cooking Club 

When the COVID-19 pandemic hit, many extracurricular 
activities were provided virtually, including sports. 

1,339.75 COMMUNITY SERVICE
HOURS COMPLETED



96.7% OF FAMILIES WOULD 
RECOMMEND THA TO 
ANOTHER FAMILY



56 TEAM MEMBERS

35.7% IDENTIFY AS 
PEOPLE OF COLOR

92.7%
AGREE WITH 

“MY SUPERVISOR 
OR SOMEONE AT 

WORK CARES FOR 
ME AS A PERSON.”

98.5% 94.1%
AGREE WITH 

“IN THE LAST YEAR, 
I HAVE HAD 

OPPORTUNITIES TO 
LEARN AND GROW.”

AGREE WITH 
“THE MISSION OR 
PURPOSE OF THA 
MAKES ME FEEL 
LIKE MY JOB IS 
IMPORTANT.”



54.9% State & Local Revenues

20.3% Private Fundraising & Grants

20.9% Federal Revenues

3.9% Miscellaneous Revenu e

FINANCIAL
REVENUES Tulsa Honor Academy’s revenue totaled to

$6.03 million in the 2019-2020 school year. 
Fundraising is crucial to the mission of 

Tulsa Honor Academy. Private donations 
and grants provided an additional $2,300 

per pupil this year .

FINANCIAL
EXPENDITURES

59.1% Salaries & Benefits
16.2% Building Costs

11.5% Purchased Services

5.5% Nutrition Services

5% Supplies & Material s
2.7% Transportation Services

Tulsa Honor Academy’s 
expenditures totaled to $5.37 million 

this year. Most expenditures 
accounted for salaries and benefits 
and an increase in building costs as 

a temporary high school building 
was secured and progress on a 

permanent facility began.



PANDEMIC RESPONSE

CHROMEBOOKS PROVIDED
TO ALL SCHOLARS

HOTSPOTS PROVIDED
TO ALL SCHOLARS WITH 
HOME INTERNET NEED

PROVIDED 7 DAYS OF
MEALS EACH WEEK TO 
ANY CHILD UNDER 18





BOARD OF DIRECTORS OUR SUPPORTERS




